
To the Enigmatic JR,  

I am pleased to hear that you received the accompanying package with my last letter, and 

that it was  able to be laid to rest with the respect due (I find myself wondering, if it 

is not too much to pry, what the funerary rites of the Quotidian Quorum are?). 

Your branches of magics are quite interesting, and seem to have a decent level of potential 

synergy with our primary foci. Our entry-level classes are basic Animancy, Artifice, and 

Illusionism 

Artifice is perhaps our true specialty, and pertains to the creation of magical items both great 

and small. Illusionism is our magic pertaining to light and sound, though at the other 

side of your ‘Optics,’ as it focuses more on displays of sensation rather than its gathering. 

Finally, Animancy is our study of semi-intelligent spell constructs (such as 

golems) as well as more general motion-related magics.  

An example of a low-level assignment in the Elthin Academy is to create a minor golem 

capable of carrying a pre-recorded message from one location to another. More advanced 

variants of the project include a live link, allowing for real-time conversation via 

illusions across short ranges, making the golem able to telekinetically carry objects 

alongside its message, and other, similar tasks. I have included one such golem, made by 

one of our more promising 1st-year students, as an example such that you can see for yourself. 

Perhaps one day, once our nations have managed to settle into a prosperous trade agreement and 

there is more trust between our peoples, we can have Paths directly connecting the 

Elthin Academy and your own Magical Academy, as we do between branches of our own 

Academy, and not require an elaborate exchange program, though I recognize such a true 

collaboration is still quite some ways away. 



I express my deepest sympathies for your issues with the Keitan League, and will keep such 

valuable information in mind when dealing with them. We appreciate your sacrifice, and 

will not allow this information to lie fallow. 

Your Academy of History, upon mentioning it to our History Professor at the Academy, had her… 

quite enthusiastic, to say the least. We would be quite amenable to an exchange of knowledge 

and access to some of our less public libraries in exchange for such knowledge. 

May the Pursuit of Knowledge never Cease, 

The Headmaster  

 

 

(Attached to the letter is a small spider-like metal construct with a crystal underneath a transparent 
dome, along with instructions for its use, which involves the use of a few very basic spells to record an 
audiovisual message and carry it to a location whose location can be expressed in terms of a set of 
simple directions, where it projects an illusion of the user setting the message) 


